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JANUARY 2009                             
UPCOMING MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*                    Board of Directors



    January 20, 2009


  March 10, 2009



        April 21, 2009


    June 9, 2009
                                          July 21, 2009

             September 8, 2009




      October 20, 2009


December 8, 2009
*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
By now everyone is sick of bailout talks, sub-prime, level III loans, housing prices and unemployment – me too.  So how do we, as a civic league, make a difference?  Well here are a few ideas I have been thinking about and I would certainly like to hear any of yours.

* Let the City concentrate their shrinking resources on the most important matters:  health, safety and education.  If the crossover ramps get covered with sand grab a few friends, a couple of shovels and take charge.  We all could use a little extra exercise and it’s right down the street.

* If you walk on the beach or down the feeder road carry a small plastic bag and help clean up the neighborhood.  With just a bit more effort it could be a much more productive and meaningful outing.

* Volunteer for anything.  We all probably spend a little too much time watching TV or talking on the cell phone. Volunteering an hour or two per week, or even per month, makes a huge difference to a lot of organizations.

* Keep an eye out on your neighbors’ homes and the neighborhood.  Crime rates drop dramatically in vigilant neighborhoods – who knows, it may be your property that gets saved.

* Think about your neighbors, you never know who might be struggling even in our affluent community.  A small act of kindness can make a big difference to many families.

* Support your local businesses.  I know going online is the “in thing” to do and scour for the absolute lowest price.  The guy down the street may not have the cheapest price but he is a local employer – maybe just like the company you might work for and count on.

All in all, we are very fortunate but, with a bit more effort, we can make a few more people a little more fortunate.









Dave Jester

HIGHLIGHTS FROM DECEMBER 9, 2008 BOARD MEETING:
TREASURER’S REPORT 
As of December 9, Kaye Harris reported that paid membership dues increased to 858 residents this year.  Total annual receipts were $21,162.24 and expenses totaled $18,360.74, giving a net profit of $2,801.50.  As of the beginning of December there was $1,396.08 in our checking account, $12,195.60 in our money market account, and our Wachovia CD totals $21,071.20.   Total assets were $34,662.88.
ZONING REVIEW COMMITTEE (ZRC)
The economy has slowed down the pace of variance requests.  Most of the requests we are receiving now are dealing with small to medium size renovations and expansions.  The ZRC will continue to monitor all planning and variance items within the boundaries of our civic league in 2009.  A narrative was submitted to the planning department outlining the civic league’s position on the Comprehensive Plan Update which is in process.  That narrative may be viewed on the NVBCL website.
OCEANFRONT, BEACHES AND RECREATION 
Although we had anticipated that the work on both the 42nd and 79th Street pump stations would be completed in November, technical difficulties have delayed completion temporarily.  Both should be completed soon.  Additionally, as a result of comments during and after the last civic league meeting, we drafted a letter to the City’s Public Works that reemphasized our desire to have our crosswalks free of sand (at least to the point where they reach the beach).  One or two neighbors had convinced the City to stop doing the things that had been relatively successful in keeping the sand off the crosswalks for the last two years.  The City is still working on their response and we hope to be able to share it with you at the January meeting.
RESORT LIAISON 

31 Ocean District:    The City of Virginia Beach Department of Public Works is moving forward with the design phase of the 31 Ocean infrastructure improvements, including the connection of 32nd Street to Laskin Road near where the 30th Street split is located now.  This will provide a third left turn option for north end travelers on 32nd Street with northbound movements at Holly Road, Arctic Avenue, or Pacific Avenue.  32nd Street is planned for two lanes westbound and one lane eastbound, which is the opposite movement of 30th Street.  31st Street will be designed as two lanes, east and west bound with parallel parking on both sides.  Significant private sector development is planned to begin as early as next Fall on the 31st Street corridor.


Dome Site Entertainment Venue:    The City has granted an exclusive agreement for preliminary conceptual design, program development, and economic analysis of a new entertainment venue for the Dome site to Leisure and Recreation Concepts, Inc. (LARC) of Dallas, Texas.  Their study is due to the City in March 2009.  You can learn more about the development company at http://larcinc.com.

Headquarters Hotel Project:     Proposals for a new headquarters hotel directly adjacent to our new convention center are due in mid-January 2009.  Both Hyatt and Marriott are keenly interested in this project which is essential to the long term success of our convention business.  Conventions bring business to the resort primarily in the shoulder and winter seasons which are vital to the long term success of our hospitality and restaurant industries.
PROPOSED A.R.E. EXPANSION PROJECT

The A.R.E. has officially filed for a Modification and Expansion of a Non-Conforming Use on November 25, 2008.  The project is moving forward as previously designed and presented to the civic league last January.  The Zoning Review Committee will continue to monitor the progress of this pending project.
NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
SHAMROCK MARATHON:

At  our January 20th general membership meeting a representative from the Shamrock Marathon “team” will present some good ideas in the hopes that the Shamrock Marathon can become a positive event, not just for runners but for our neighborhood as well.  Topics will include race specifics such as the effects on street closures, ways to get around traffic snarls, and improvements from last year.  

BEACH ENTRYWAY BEAUTIFICATION:

At the present time there are only two streets participating in the NVBCL’s pilot program to improve the beach entryways on the numbered streets.  If anyone else is interested in participating please contact Jim Spruance.  This program is currently limited to the first four streets applicants ($2,000).  Whenever a group of residents has raised at least $500 and submitted a City approved landscaping plan for a particular numbered street beach entryway, the NVBCL will contribute $500 toward that effort.  The NVBCL will provide a list of possible “small” private landscapers and a list of salt tolerant plants.  While the City will not provide any additional funding, the Administrator of Parks and Recreations Landscape Services Division will provide “quick-fast” review/approval to landscape this portion of City property.  Landscape plans can be basically a sketch of the area, a list of materials, and a plan (who and when) to install and maintain (weeding and watering responsibilities).  

NORTH END PRUNING AND GRASS CUT BACK:

The Resort Landscape Management team reports that they are currently pruning the Oleander back by about half this year.  Similar pruning was done about four years ago and the plants came back very thick and healthy.  By next summer it should already be filling in nicely.  They will begin pruning in a more frequent cycle from now on, possibly every two years.  This will assure that they can maintain a manageable height and produce a less invasive prune.

Additionally, with regard to the median beds Billy Almond was recently informed that between 40th and 43rd Streets on Atlantic Avenue there are three large median beds that have either Indian Hawthorne or Juniper in them.  The Highways/Traffic Department has identified several areas in the beds that are causing visual obstructions and are in violation of a City ordinance on height restrictions for plant material in roadway plantings.  The height can be no more than 30” from the street.  It was concluded that severe pruning was not an option on this well established plant material and replacement was the best option.  Resort Landscape will be removing all of the Indian Hawthorne at 40th and Atlantic in the median and a small portion of the Junipers will be removed as well.  Resort Landscape will install a low growing, low maintenance evergreen in March that will compliment the existing plant material in that area.  The removal is scheduled for January.

HISTORIC IMAGES OF THE NORTH END
Danna Cullen reports that the book, Historic Images of the North End Virginia Beach, is in the final stages of preparation before going to the printer.  However, there is still time to include images that are important to our neighborhood’s history.  Of special interest is vintage photos of your cottage, aerial photos, celebrities in the North End, pictures of Surf Club and the old Cavalier, along with photos of Ash Wednesday, Hurricane of ’33, great old bathing suits and cars.  If your photos are professionally framed they will be handled very careful and then reframed for you by a professional.  Half of the proceeds are being donated to the community, to be split between our North End Civic League and the Princess Anne Historical Society respectively.  
Don’t miss the chance to share your photo treasures in what may be the only history book ever written focusing specifically on our neighborhood.  Contact Danna Cullen [dcdnyc@aol.com] now for further information.
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Last Year Dues Paid:   

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2009
Officers

President:      


Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street

437-1677    eljefe11@marlyndv.com

Vice-President:   

Kimberly Goold
 
311 49th Street

428-7537    kimberly.goold@troutmansanders
Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street

425-0883    kay.harris@verizon.net

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 

422-9522   billy@wplsite.com

Streets, Public Safety,Utilities:   David Grochmal
  
219-A 68th Street
422-1511   dmg68st@verizon.net

Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront Ave. 
428-6634   ron@beachfas.com

Budget, Assessments &Taxes:   Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street

428-0902   roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 

425-1225   jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 

422-6151   beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:




Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Patricia Vakos 

310 49th Street

491-7780   pat.vakos@gmail.com

50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street

428-0902   roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street

422-6151   beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street

422-5204   sueb5@verizon.net

80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street

428-1514   larrystaunton@cox.net

Crystal Lake:           


Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed Road
491-8953   wilsonjn@nationwide.com

Directors at-large








Mark Chase 

111 57th Street 

491-1729    chasemark@msn.com
Danna Cullen

203 64th Street

428-0380    dcdnyc@aol.com

Mary Lee Harris 
216  55th Street 

428-0737    maryleeh3@verizon.net





Gene Lanning

206-A 50th Street
437-1395    annelann@verizon.net

Luke Newcomb 

118 76th Street

428-5446    lukenewk@aol.com

Vincent O’Brien

6111 Atlantic Avenue
428-8479    vinceobrienjr@starpower.net

Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street

425-2943    vellen1@aol.com

Cecelia Soscia 

215 68th Street

428-2384    johncecelia68@cox.net

Holli Wachtmeister 
209 43rd Street

425-7644    wachtmeister@cox.net

Martin Waranch

111  66th Street

491-3343    mlwaranch@cox.net 
DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

